
 
 

MEETING Minutes 
November 4, 2021 

 
20 members present including two guests 

 
7 pm meeting started with pledge of allegiance.  

 
October Meeting Minutes accepted. 

 

 
Treasurer's report from Lisa Deas accepted 

 



Committee reports: 
 

Projects: Rob 
 

Photos needed for 2023 calendar. Rob and Lisa D will sit down and choose photos to 
submit. If members have others, they have taken in 2022 they should send them via 

email to Moosely.Adams@gmail.com in the size they were taken, nothing under 1 
Megabyte will be accepted by the calendar team. 

 
End of year potluck: 42 people have responded that they're attending.  Heather and Lisa 

will lead clean up after, but more people will be needed.   
 

Phil Ryan proposed, and it was voted to donate $1000 to the local GEM county food bank 
and $500 to PALS for pet food. People are encouraged to bring cat food; dog food or 

food pantry items or checks to the potluck.  Kelly W will take donations to PALS and 
Shannon S will deliver the food pantry items. 

 
A suggestion was made to earmark part of the yard sale proceeds from next year to the 

local food bank and PALS. 
   

A volunteer is needed to serve on the public lands committee.   
  

Dan W and Lisa G will be meeting with Rob to start lining up and scheduling projects, 
rides, and educational opportunities for 2022 on November 12th at Dan’s shop. 

 
State Board:  

 
Lynn Garner & Dan Waugh; nothing to report 

  
Kay Ryan and Dan W suggested that we send a card + a check for $500 to Chris French 

from the Salmon chapter.  He was in a horse wreck and has significant medical 
expenses. A motion to do so was approved. 

 
Calendars: 

 
Scott arranged for a table at D&B in Emmett on the 9th, 16th and 20th if needed to sell 

calendars.  Rob, Chick, Lorraine, and Scott will do the 9th, Scott will do the 16th and 
Lisa, Scott and Kelly W will do the 20th.  If you still need calendars, contact Scott or 

stop by D&B between 10:00 and 14:00. 
  

Recruiting & Public Outreach: 
 

Dan and Marjaliisa will talk to 4H and FFA about working together to promote packing 
and camping to teenagers that are interested. Maybe some hands-on clinics with no 

stock to start.  There was talk about including cherry gulch or the patriot center in some 
packing training 

 
Cowboy Campground in Idaho City would like to host a packing clinic in early summer if 

we want to put it on. 
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Emmett has their lighted Christmas parade on November 27, and we will plan to do a 
float. Flatbed trailer pulled by a truck, both belonging to the Waugh's. We will build a 

camp site on the trailer and decorate on the 26th at Dan's. Contact Dan if interested in 
helping. 

   
There will be a horse-only parade, probably December 5 in the afternoon, from the sand 

arena up S Johns to the 2 nursing homes near 12th, then on to Locust and Apple Valley 
and Rivers Edge. Returning to the sand arena. It is another opportunity for BCH to 

display their colors.  Contact Heather for more information. 
 

Foundation news: nothing at this time 
 

Other Business: 
 

Dan: IHC news.  Pettit Lake in the Sawtooth’s will get campground improvements in the 
not-too-distant future.  There will be a work party when it is all approved.  Parking for 

trailers is a major problem at this time. 
 

Future Business: 
 

Nominating committee is submitting this roster for 2022: 
President, Heather Donesky 

Vice-president, Scott Morgan 
Treasurer, Lisa Deas 

Secretary, Tracy Zamzow 
Foundation Alt, Open position 

 
Project and Ride coordinator, Dan Waugh & Lisa Griffith with Rob's help 

 
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM 
Notes submitted by Heather Donesky 


